
 
 
 
 
February 11, 2018 

 

 

The Honorable Susan McLain 

Chair of the House Committee on Transportation Policy 

Oregon House of Representatives 

900 Court St. NE 

Salem Oregon 97301 

 

RE: HB 4063 

 

Dear Representative McLain: 

 

 

The Alliance of Automobile Manufacturers (Alliance) is a trade association of 12 car and light truck manufacturers 

including BMW Group, FCA US LLC, Ford Motor Company, General Motors, Jaguar Land Rover, Mazda, Mercedes-

Benz USA, Mitsubishi Motors, Porsche Cars North America, Toyota, Volkswagen Group of America, and Volvo Car 

USA.   

 

The Alliance had multiple concerns about HB 4063 as filed and the earlier proposed amendments.  However, we have 

only two comments about the Dash 3 amendment as follows: 

 

-  We respectfully request that the legislature delete “cybersecurity” on page 2, in line 16 of the bill.  The NHTSA 

Guidance for Automated Driving Systems 2.0 released in September 2017 makes clear that vehicle design and vehicle 

cybersecurity is best left as a federal matter, not a state matter. 

 

-  In the task force’s work, it may become clear that some or all of the possible issues for its consideration are not 

appropriate for state legislation at this time.  The record should be clear that making that kind of a recommendation is an 

appropriate outcome. 

 

If you have any questions or comments regarding the Alliance position, please contact me at (916) 447-7315 or Paul 

Cosgrove, the Alliance’s legislative representative at 503-291-6700.  Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

 

Curt Augustine 

Senior Director of Policy and Government Affairs 

Alliance of Automobile Manufacturers 

 

 


